
A Nonprofit Public Benefit Organization for Retired Men Devoted to the Promotion of Independence and Dignity of Retirement. 

Sayings of 2007 Big Sir, Floyd Skelton 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, October 15, 2007 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest! 

      
     October - A Special Month 
This month has always been one 
of my favorites.  The beginning 
of fall, perhaps the best weather 
of the year, in one of the best 

places on the planet.   
     As an ardent sports fan (Athletics and Raiders, 
with the 49ers and Giants not far behind) this time 
of year with the baseball playoffs and the begin-
ning of the NFL season has historically been very 
exciting and enjoyable.  Alas this year there are no 
Giants or A’s in the playoffs hoping for a shot at 
the World Series, nor a realistic expectation that 
the Raiders or 49ers will reach the Super Bowl.  
     I do however recall, as a sales manager, at my 
company’s national sales meetings when asked to 
introduce myself in the past I would start by say-
ing: “I’m from where we play professional base-
ball in October and professional football in Janu-
ary, the San Francisco Bay Area”.  That was an 
exceptional time, and I was fortunate to experience 
it!   I expect that will be the case again, sooner than 
later.  Go 49ers’ Go Raiders, Go A’s, Go Giants! 
      Committee Chairmen  It was at this time a year 
ago that I began contacting the twenty-five SIR 
116 Committee Chairmen, to inquire not only 
about what their duties actually were, but to see if 
they would be willing to serve again in 2007.  
What I found was an enthusiastic desire to pitch in 
and make the organization the best it could be. 
That was a gratifying and enlightening experience.  
We are blessed with an abundance of people who 
are “make it happen” kind of guys.  Thanks to all 
of you (Committee Chairmen and a significant 
number of additional  

volunteers) for your hard work, and for making 
SIR Branch 116 the live and dynamic organization 
it is. 
     Luncheon Parking Issues  We are looking for 
feedback on the extent of parking problems (loss of 
Quail Court parking), as well as suggestions (in ad-
dition to the obvious ‘car-pooling’) to relieve the 
problem.  Please provide me or any of our Execu-
tive Committee members with your input on the 
subject. 
 
Floyd Skelton 

 
 

 TRAMPAS 
 TOPICS 

October, 2007 

October Birthdays 
When you see these members, wish them 
a Happy Birthday! 

Anderson, Donald G 
Bevis, John H. 
Busby, Lyle E. 
Christen, Urs 
Cuny, F. B. 
Daily, Robert F. 
Daniel, John E. 
Ghelfi, Dan A. 
Heck, David K 
Jacobs, John C. 
Knight, William R. 
Langhorst, Carl W 
Maffei, Raymond L. 
Miller, Kenneth G. 
Perry, Dennis 
Portillo, Frank R. 
Shurr, James 
Stralovich, Joe A 
Thomson, Richard J. 
Turrin, Arthur P. 
West, John N 
Wolf, Robert 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2007 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Dirk Meyer          820-6878 
Chaplain  Rotating  
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers & Tech Phil Goff    831-3692  
Computer Support Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard    944-0742 
E-mail contact  John Maclay    937-2399 
Historian  Matt Arena    946-0404 
Honoree Selection Jack Bevis    254-7256 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
 
 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Nominating  Jerry Hunter    376-4353 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Public Relations Terry Miller    686-9298 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
Welcoming  Jerry Kaplan    938-1037 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Little SIR 
Art Donaldson 

934-8391 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Dick Chaffee 

932-5087 

Ron Armijo 
945-0637 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Jerry Hunter 
376-4353 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Bill Hemmelsbach 
458-2511 
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Membership Summary 

Roland Scrivner           

$ums In Retirement  

We will meet on Wednesday, October 24, at 
8:00am (breakfast starts at 7am) at the Diablo 
Creek Golf Course (Legends Grill), North Port 
Chicago Highway and Highway 4, Concord. 
 
Dave Munson 

Dave Munson 

Michael Carpenter, Gail 
99 Cleveland Road 
Pleasant Hill, 94523 
Tel 686-6239  EBMUD 

Donald Peckham, Lucy 
2640 Fox Circle 
Walnut Creek, 94596 
Tel 933-8835 
Don Peckham Properties 
buggied@aol.com 

Joel White, Susan 
5057 Blackhawk Dr. 
Danville, 94506 
Tel 964-0994 
Physician 
zpz2mrz@yahoo.com 

Clifford Egan, Grete 
426 Persimmon Rd. 
Walnut Creek, 94598 
Tel 930-6375 
Attorney 
cliffegan@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

No 
Picture 

Available 

Branch 116 Book Club  

Rich Black 

Think former Senator Mike Gravel is a long shot 
for his party's nomination in 2008? A long shot in 
1860 was a former one term member of the House 
of Representatives who was a two time loser for 
the US Senate seat from Illinois. His competition 
was a distinguished Senator from New York, Wil-
liam Seward, the Governor of Ohio, Salmon Chase, 
and a respected western Republican from Missouri, 
Judge Edward Bates. Yet Abe Lincoln held his 
own at the Republican convention on the first bal-
lot, gained votes in the second, and was nominated 
by unanimous choice after the third.  

Bob Daily, Art Donaldson, Lytton DeSilva, Jack 
Butler, Bob Wolf, Jim Scott, Rich Black and new 
SIR Joel White discussed the convention and all 
that preceded it as they reviewed Part 1 of Good-
win's "Team of Rivals" on Monday September 25. 
Join them as they discuss Part 2 of the book, cover-
ing Lincoln's presidency, at the October meeting 
which is now tentatively rescheduled for 10:00 AM 
on October 29 at Bonanza Street Books in Walnut 
Creek.  

 
Total Current Members  —   259 
This Month’s Inductees —  1 
Those in Interview Stage — 5 
Total in Process   —  8 
On Inactive Status  — 28 
Left the Branch  —  0 
Waiting for a Member Number — 2 
 
Four New Members were Inducted in Sep-
tember. 
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Attendance at the September 17th  meeting totaled 
184 persons. This includes 174 members, 1 
speaker, and 9 guests. There were 65 excused 
members and 18 un-excused members. The un-
excused members will be to asked to pay for their 
missed lunch. 

Attendance 

Jim Nachtweih           

Sunshine Report 

Matt Arena  

Past Big Sir Paul Eckels has had successful throat 
surgery. His voice is even better than before . 
  
He tells me he now needs some help with his golf 
game. Any volunteers? 
 
Matt  Arena 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
All SIR members and guests are welcome to participate in 
fishing trips as well as attend the monthly meetings.  The 
next meeting will be October 18th, at the Legend Sports Bar 
and Grill at the Diablo Creek Golf Course at 4050 Port Chi-
cago Highway in Concord. Meeting starts at 8:30 am.  
  
Since the last newsletter, SIR fishermen were busy.  Jack 
Waddell made a trip to Los Vaqueros for 2 trout and a 10 lb 
striper.  Dick Thomson made several unsuccessful trips for 
salmon, but getting some nice ling and rock cod when the 
boat changed methods.  Others trying for salmon were Craig 
Walton, Jack Helbert, Harry Sherinian, and Joe Karg.  
This has been a sadly unproductive year for salmon.  Some 
members changed their focus to fishing the bay for halibut.  
Dick Thomson, Joe Peterson, and Craig Walton made 3 
trips scoring several small keeper halibut each trip, with a 10 
ponder topping the list.  John Hayes and Carl Moyer were 
less successful, getting only shakers on their trolling attempt.  
Dick and the gang trolled on one trip, and drifted live ancho-
vies on the other two outings.  
 
An event surpassing everyone’s imagining happened when 
Joe Karg caught a keeper 48 inch sturgeon fishing with Carl 

Moyer.  Joe is a legend 
for unsuccessful stur-
geon tries, having spent 
over 200 hours trying 
without a keeper.  Joe 
used his new found luck 
to catch 2 nice ling cod, 
and a nice cabezone 
fishing on the ocean 
with Carl.  Joe Peterson 
caught that one magic 
day when the wind was-
n’t blowing in the delta 
to catch several keeper 
stripers.  Joe also fished 
with Carl Moyer on the 
ocean for limits of very 
nice rockfish. Craig 
Walton fished the delta 
very successfully, catch-

ing and releasing a lovely 34 inch striper while trolling.  Dick 
Thomson caught 5 mackinaw trout in Lake Tahoe.  Carl 

Moyer had a great day fishing for albacore tuna.  The 5 man 
crew landed 23 albacore to 25 lbs., and could have caught 
more, but stopped when both fish boxes were full.  Carl made 
a very bouncy trip to Duxbury reef for salmon to no avail, but 
has been very pleased with 5 other trips on the ocean for 
rockfish, ling cod, and cabezone.  Bill Hooy and Carl trolled 
and bait fished the delta for a great many small stripers and 
no keepers.   Several members who planned trips for trout in 
the mountains cancelled their plans due to low water. 
  
The salmon season with few exceptions is very poor. The size 
limit is 20 inches, limit of 2 fish, and no silver salmon may 
be kept.  Silvers have white upper gums, and there are a lot of 
them this year. Halibut in the bay is a bit better with 5 under-
sized caught for every keeper, and keepers coming a bit more 
often.  In general, this year has been a poor year for us fisher-
man, with low water inland, big winds locally, and high an-
gry water on the ocean.   
  
Upcoming events are: Craig Walton leading a trip to Lake 
Almanor October 21 – 25; various ocean salmon outings, 
Dick Thomson, fishmaster; and a striper/salmon trip to the 
delta, Terry Miller fishmaster.  
  
For further information, please contact Terry Miller (Big 
Fish) (925-686-9298;) Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Coordi-
nator) 925-785-7600;) or Romano Gnusti (Treasurer/
Secretary)(925-376-3313.) 
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
 

Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 

Terry Miller 

Joe Karg & Sturgeon 



September Lunch Meeting 
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We had 9 Past Big SIR’s honored at the luncheon 

Big SIR, Floyd Skelton presented a Senior SIR award 
to Ed Kosters 

Bill Lindsay, City Manager for Richmond 
was our speaker. 

Bill McCord assembled a poster board of 
Christmas pictures to advertise the upcom-
ing Christmas Party. 

October Lunch Menu 
 
• Bratwurst and Italian Sausage 
• Rolls and Condiments 
• Penne Pasta Alfredo & Sauerkraut 
• Ice Tea, Coffee 
• Dessert 



Area 2 Computers and Technology 

Dick Curry, Asst. Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Phil Goff, Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

 
Thursday, October 18 – Dwight Sale, SIR State 
Chairman of the Information Systems Commit-
tee, will present “Making Photo Albums using 
MS Word.”  Also, Phil Goff will have a short 
presentation on “Tips and Tricks for Emailing 
Photos.”    

Come join us to learn more about digital photogra-
phy.  If you have any questions about taking, 
downloading, editing or printing digital photos, 
bring them to the group.  We learn from one an-
other and have a lot of fun along the way.  
 
Following the Panel presentation, Dick Curry will 
lead an informative Computer Q&A session. 
Come join us and spend some time learning and 
talking about your computer usage. 
 
Whether you are a beginner or a seasoned user, we 
try to offer something for everyone. We serve cof-
fee and pastries and all SIR members and their 
guests are welcome. 
 
Meetings of the Area 2 Computer and Technology 
Group are held the 3rd Thursday of each month 
(except June and December) from 9:00 to 11:00 
a.m., at the Walnut Creek Elks Lodge, 1475 
Creekside Drive (just off South Main.) 

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 
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Our SIRS duplicate group met at the Bridge Center 
on September 5th with 16 players in attendance. The 
team of Bill Sullivan / Ali Aghaiepour were the 
high pair with 53 points ( 63.1 % ), followed by Bob 
Wolf / Gene Gould with 56.55 % and Dan Green / 
Dan Greenberg with 45 %. 

On September 11th, 30 players gathered at the 
Roundhill C.C. for lunch and bridge. Our winner was 
Bill Sullivan with 5,920 points followed by Ali 
Aghaiepour ( 5,730 ), Jim Nachtweih ( 5,210 ), 
Milt Greenstein ( 5,140 ) and Cal Cohen ( 4,830 ). 
Four small slams were bid and made today by the 
teams of DeHeus / Sullivan, Butler / Gould, Hall / 
Schaps and Chaffee / Greenstein. 

On September 25th,  27 players gathered together at 
Diablo C.C. for lunch and bridge. High man on this 
session was Jack Butler with 7,830 points , fol-
lowed by Bob Wolf ( 5,430 ), Bob Singleton 
( 5,400 ), Cal Cohen ( 4,960 ) and Ron Wolberg 
( 4,550 ). ( Ron  beat out Ben Yeraka (4,540 ) for 5th 
place by only 10 points ! )We had two small slams 
today: Bob Wolf / Milt Greenstein and Jack But-
ler / Bob Singleton. 

On Friday, October 19, at Diablo C.C., our Sirs 
Branch 116 will be competing against Branch 8 in a 
duplicate game. The group will start play at 10:00 
am, lunch will be served at noon, and play will com-
plete about 2:30 pm. There is still time to join in this 
event. Cost is $20 which includes lunch and prize 
money. Fred Massarro ( phone  933 - 7647 ) is co-
ordinating this event. If you are interested, call Fred 
after October 10, ( he  will be out of town until 
10.10.07 ). Diablo puts out a great lunch, and Branch 
8 are competitive bridge players. 

On Tuesday, October 16, the bridge group will be 
having their annual Ladies Day lunch and bridge af-
fair. Cost for this event is $36 per couple for lunch 
plus $5 for prizes. Ben Yeraka ( phone 672 - 2475 ) 
is coordinating this event. Lunch is at 11:30 am and 
bridge follows ending about 4 pm. This is a great 
way to spend an afternoon with your wife ( or sig-
nificant other ). 

Newsletter Submissions 

Do you have an article or picture you would like to 
submit to the Trampas Topics Newsletter?  Just 
email it to trampastopics@gmail.com and 
the current Newsletter editor will retrieve it. Mem-
ber 192. 



Branch 116 Golfers  
 

David Geary 

The SIR Branch 116 Golf Club eighteen hole golf 
club has the following deadlines for payment  
 
Payment 
Deadline                     Event 
  
10/2  for Tues. 10/16 @ Delta View 
10/5                 for Mon.  10/22 @ Deer Ridge 
10/8                 for Wed.  10/24 --  Match Play v.  
                        Branch 171 at Lone Tree ($38) 
10/19               for Mon. 10/29 @ Lone Tree 
11/7                 for Tue.  11/20 @ Rooster Run 
11/7                 for Mon. 11/26 @ Sunol/Cypress                     
 
David Geary 
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Conrad was born in Tampa, Flor-
ida.  His parents moved to Mo-
bile, Alabama when he was two 
years old.  An only child, he at-
tended grammar school and jun-
ior high school there.  His par-
ents relocated to Oakland in 
March of 1945 while he was fin-
ishing the school year and stay-
ing with his grandmother. He 
attended Piedmont High School 
for four years and graduated in June of 1949.  He 
then attended the University of California for one 
year before transferring to Armstrong Business Col-
lege in Berkeley.  He received a B. A. in Business 
Administration in 1953. 
In May of 1954, Conrad married a girl he met in 
college – Jackolyn Thorne. They have two daugh-
ters, a son and 5 grand children. Their first home 
was in southern Alameda County, and then they 
moved to Moraga in 1964 where they still reside 
After college graduation, Conrad went to work for 
Bank of America as a Teller Trainee.  He served in 
various positions in several branches before trans-
ferring to the Computer Systems Department in 
1964.  He had a variety of programming and sys-
tems development assignments including the man-
agement of the Savings Application and the respon-
sibility of the computer conversion of the Bank’s 
General Ledger. 
As the Bank was continuing its effort to 
“downsize”, Conrad was offered a generous 
“package” to take early retirement in October of 
1986.  He decided to accept the offer and has en-
joyed nearly 21 years of retirement. 
The game of bridge has been a highlight of his since 
retirement. Playing on a regular basis he became a 
Certified Bridge Director in 1993. This allowed him 
to take about a dozen cruises on various cruise lines 
teaching and directing bridge. These cruises were 
usually of 10 to 14 days duration. There was one 
nice one, however, of 34 days duration to the South 

Pacific. He became a Life Master in 1992 and is 
currently a Silver Life Master with just under 2000 
Master Points. 
Through his association with David Geary and sev-
eral others, Conrad was introduced to SIRs in 2000, 
and has enjoyed seven exciting years with SIRs.  
His primary activities with SIRs have included the 
formation of a SIRs Duplicate Bridge group that 
meets once a month.  In addition, he has served as 
assistant treasurer for the golf group for the past 
several years. 
He looks forward to many more years with the SIR 
organization. 

Honoree Selection 
Jack Bevis 

Conrad Robertson — Honoree 

Big SIR  Art Donaldson 
Little SIR  Frank Crua 
Secretary  John Maclay 
Assistant Secretary Matt Arena 
Treasurer  Dick Chaffee 
Assistant Treasurer Bob Shader 
Directors:  Ron Armijo 
    Pete Belden 
    Bill McCord 
    Bill Hemmelsbach 
    Floyd Skelton 
    Ben Smith 
    Dick Thomson 

Branch 116 Officers and Directors 
for 2008 
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TRAVEL– Carlos 
Xavier 

Pick up brochures, forms, etc., at the travel desk at the 
luncheons. If we run out of these and you are still in-
terested in the trip, please ask your travel chairman 
and he will have one sent to you. Payment should be 
made to the travel agency arranging the event unless 
otherwise stated in the announcement.  

Overnight and Longer Travel 

April 3-12, 2008 
The Islands of Hawaii. Our 50th SIR Anniversary 
trip is back again, better than ever.  We will fly to and 
from the Islands and enjoy two nights at the Hawaiian 
Village on Waikiki Beach before boarding Norwegian 
Lines’ new ship the Pride of America. Our 7 day 
cruise through the Islands include Hilo, Maui, Kona, 
Kauai and Oahu.  Cost ranges from $2554 to Owners 
Suites at $6065. Contact Carlos Xavier at 947-6756 
for more details. 

October 6-19, 2008 
Danube Dream.  Glide past fairy-tale castles and me-
dieval villages aboard the MS Switzerland II riverboat 
traveling the second longest river in Europe. Take in 
views of the Czech Republic, Germany, Austria, Slo-
vakia and Hungary. Enjoy a 2 night stay in Budapest 
followed by a 7 night cruise on the Danube and a 3 
night stay in Prague.  Cost $3415 to $3660.  Call Bob 
Hagler for more information at 934-7620. 

 

 

 
 

The speaker for the October meeting will be 
Tapan Munroe, Ph.D. He is a widely published 
author and has been a frequent commentator on 
regional and national radio and news programs. He 
has been a bi-weekly economics columnist for  

October Guest Speaker  

Tapan Munroe 

several bay Area newspapers including the Contra 
Costa Times for many years.  

He received his Ph.D. in Economics from the Uni-
versity of Colorado. He served as the Chief Econo-
mist for Pacific Gas & Electric Company for more 
than a decade. He was a professor and the Chair of 
the Department of Economics, University of the Pa-
cific, and has been a visiting scholar at MIT, the 
University of Augsburg in Germany, and Stanford 
University. He has served as Director and Consult-
ing Economist for the Capital Corporation of the 
West, a bank holding company for the last several 
years. He is a Foundation Trustee of the University 
of California at Merced.  
Dr. Munroe will be speaking on the subject of 
“From the Dot.Com Bust to the McMansion Bust-?”  
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Nine Hole Golf   
 

Dick Chaffee 

On September 12, we had 13 players. Everyone 
had a good day [ no one shot over 50]. 
 Joe Ostler shot 35 for low score, Troy Powell and 
Dick Chaffee tied for second with 39 and 
Cord Hull was third with a 41. 
 Again the club won closest to the hole on the 120 
yard 4th hole ???????????.  
On September 26, we had 12 players participate in 
a beautiful day's 9-hole golf event at Diablo Hills 
on Wednesday, 9/26/07. 
Team No. 3, captained by Bill Harrington, with 
Troy Powell, Bill Hemmelsbach, and Doug Aal-
ders came out on top with a 48.25 team score aver-
age.  Troy had scoring honors with a 
40.  Doug  followed with a 43.2 
Team No. 2, captained by Ed Klein with Bob Kin-
ser, Terry Sherman, and George Kohut sneaked 
out 2nd place  with a 50.75 average.  George tied 
with Doug for 2nd in scoring overall with a 43. 
Team No. 1, captained by Jai Yee with Joe 
Stralovich, Dusty Rhodes and Darrell 
McClaughry had a 5l.25 average.  Darrell had a 
46, and Dusty came in for three balls being closest 
to the hole on No. 4.  Congratulations and welcome 
to the group, Dusty.  No one else hit the green! 
 



18 Hole Golf Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 
Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
Standings as of September 24, 2007 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2007 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event.  

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 
 

The Golf Website has Up to Date info on all Tournaments 
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A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than one-half (5) meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termina-
tion.   NOTE: Excused meetings cannot be included to achieve the minimum attendance. Certification of atten-
dance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum of 2 visits per 
calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


